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February 11, 2008

INT. NO.  674:
By: Council Members Lappin, Comrie, de Blasio, Dickens, Felder, Fidler, Foster, Gentile, Gerson, Gonzalez, Jackson, James, Koppell, Mark-Viverito, Mendez, Nelson, Palma, Recchia Jr., Seabrook, Sears, Stewart, Vacca, Weprin and Katz

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the city of New York to prune trees that block traffic signs or signals within three days of notification. 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends title eighteen of the administrative code of the city of New York by adding a new section 18-105.1

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On February 11, 2008, the Committee on Parks and Recreation, chaired by Council Member Helen Diane Foster, will conduct a hearing on Int. No. 674, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to requiring the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation to prune trees that block street signs or signals within three days of notification by a Council Member, a Community Board district manager, or through the 311 system.  This will be the first hearing concerning this legislative matter.

The bill addresses the safety concerns of motorists and pedestrians that arise from motorists being unable to see traffic control devices and/or signs that are covered by branches or other vegetation.  It is believed that the prompt pruning of trees that cover such signs and/or signals will reduce the risk of traffic accidents resulting from the failure of a motorist and/or pedestrian from seeing such sign.

There have been concerns, especially in Staten Island, of traffic devices and signs obscured by overgrown vegetation.
  In fact, on July 31, 2007, Staten Island Borough President James P. Molinaro called on the City to launch an emergency tree pruning initiative because of his concern over the public safety ramifications of street signs and/or signals not visible due to overgrown vegetation.
  

Moreover, the issue of overgrown vegetation has been addressed in New York State Law.  New York State Highway Law Section 319 requires a private landowner to prune branches of trees that overhang a public highway and interfere with vehicular traffic. 

Int. No. 674

The bill would require that any trees within the jurisdiction of the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation be pruned within three days of notification by a Council Member, Community Board District Manager, or through the New York City 311 system, where branches of such tree block the view of a traffic signal and/or sign.

� Staten Island Advance, June 30, 2007 and July 31, 2007


� Staten Island Advance, July 31, 2007





PAGE  
3

